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Daily Angelus Letter
for March 17th

St. Patrick’s Day

Dear Parish Family,

As promised, around noon every day it is my intention to write to you with updates from your parish, which I have entitle, “The Angelus Letter.”  I put off writing to you today for as long as I could because I am waiting for clarifying directives from the diocese that were to come either last night or this morning.  As they have not yet been able to send them, there may be an updated letter sent out this afternoon.

THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW:

WHAT ISN’T HAPPENING:

As things stand right now:  There will be no public celebrations of Mass in the state of Ohio through Easter Sunday.  Since the Federal Government has ordered that there shall not be gatherings of larger than 10 persons, there will not be adoration or compline/benediction tonight.  Fr. Simone and I are thinking that we might still have confessions outside depending on further directives and weather.  All other activities at the parish are cancelled.

WHAT YOU CAN DO:

Keep checking this site for further updates as to what is happening at your parish.

If you have question that you want answered here, send them to marketing@stsebastian.org
If you have a petition that you want remembered at our private Masses, send them to marketing@stsebastian.org 

If you or someone you know is elderly, isolated or ill and who could use a regular phone call to make sure that they are well, please call the rectory at (330) 836-2233 and leave a name and number with either Cathy Sivec or Jennifer Jones.  Please call this same number if you are willing to make these phone calls.
If we determine there is a safe way for persons to volunteer at the parish and you are willing to step up, please call Milissa Smith, our business manager who will be coordinating volunteers, at (330) 836-2233 or email her at smithm@stsebastian.org.

We will attempt to post our Mass every day so keep an eye out for that.

There will be other videos to view on our Parish YouTube channel, which can also be found on our Parish’s Facebook page.  

There will be other things to listen to on the St. Sebastian podcast.  This can be found by clicking on “Homilies” from our webpage.

Even if the doors of the church are locked, you may come to the front glass doors of the church (or slow down as you drive by) through which you can see the tabernacle, and say a prayer to Our Lord present in the Blessed Sacrament.

Please keep your prayer life intact.  Remember to make a spiritual Communion and a prayer to St. Sebastian, one of the saints to invoke against the spread of contagious diseases.

Mass readings and the Liturgy of the Hours can be found on the free app “iBreviary”

NOTES FROM AROUND THE RECTORY:

It seems the more things that are cancelled, the busier we are becoming!  Everyone seems well.  The seminary has shut down for the interim but our intern, Ian Kelly will complete his year with us.  He has been working hard during this trying time.

Everybody is working diligently.  The rectory offices are still open.  Our cleaning team is working their hands to the bone.  The rest of the staff is pitching in as they can to try to help us do what we still can for the greater community.  Our faculty is putting in many hours working on distance learning.  The Foundation Board is working on an emergency plan and Parish Finance and Parish Pastoral Council are informed and ready to help out.

As you might imagine, our income has been greatly reduced but not so much our expenses.  I owe a huge debt of gratitude to those who still supported the parish this past weekend and those who make some substantial sacrifices to make up for our loss.  You were remembered at my Mass this morning.  We will be coming out with more information soon on how you might help if you are able.

FINAL THOUGHTS:

During this time I have been amazed at what a great community we have.  Everyone is pulling together, positive attitudes prevail, prayer is increasing and Christian mission is still taking place.  Thank you for your cooperation, your patience and your kindnesses.  Remember to tell those around you that you love them, if you need to repair a relationship, there has never been a better time, gather those around you for prayer, and know of my prayer for you.

God bless and thank you for all that you do,

The Rev. John A. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Patrick, prayer for us.

O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.

